Issue

In four separate complaints raised with the New Homes
Ombudsman Service (NHOS), customers expressed

dissatisfaction with their developer's lack of transparency

Relevant sections
of the New Homes
Quality Code

regarding multi-unit sales of properties to affordable

housing providers on developments.

Circumstances

Although each complaint was slightly different,
all four complaints shared common themes
related to inadequate disclosure of multi-unit
sales for affordable housing, beyond what was
already shown to the customer as part of the
Section 106/75 planning consent.

The customers expressed concerns about the
impact of multi-unit sales on the tenure mix of
the development and/or their property value.
They felt misled by the developers, as they
had specifically enquired about the location of
affordable housing during the sales process,
and only after completion learned that multi-
unit sales of properties to affordable housing
providers were taking place.

In response to the complaints, the developers
said that because these sales were private,
they did not disclose the nature of them to
other homebuyers due to confidentiality
reasons.

Had the customers known about these sales
prior to completion, they said they may have
reconsidered their purchase.

Ombudsman’s decision



Outcome

Learnings

Recommendations for developers

Developers should consider adding an annotation to site plans to say the location of affordable
homes is indicative and may change.

Clear information should be provided within Reservation Agreements to help
customers understand that the tenure mix on the development is always
subject to change.

Train sales advisers to actively acknowledge customers who have
concerns about property location and tenure mix, and effectively
communicate about potential changes in tenure, while living on the
development.




